
 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 11, 2017 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

 

God has encouraged us greatly these last two months in giving much fruit for the labor that has been done here in El 

Salvador.  

 

In June, we celebrated Father’s Day in our church.  In the past we have never exceeded 23 fathers in attendance on this 

special day. This year the Lord blessed with 34 fathers present in church.  Two of the men who came for the first time that 

day have continued attending faithfully since then.  Praise the Lord!  

 

In August, we were able to, once again, go into the public schools with Evangelist Darrell Ratcliff and preach the Gospel to 

thousands of students and educators. Every year that he has come, God has blessed with many souls saved. This year 

was no exception. We had 2,750 hear a clear presentation of the Gospel of Jesus Christ, and 1,845 of those professed to 

have made a decision for Christ.  

 

We continue forward with plans to start a Christian school in the ministry here in Santa Ana. Please pray that the process 

we have to go through with the government here will go smoothly and that we will be able to commence classes soon.  

 

On a personal note, our daughter Brenda will be leaving in three weeks to attend Hyles-Anderson College, along with her 

brother Tommy. She is excited about serving God with her life, and we are thankful for her life, her testimony, and her love 

for God. Please pray for both Tommy and Brenda as they take these steps forward in preparation to serve the Lord.  

 

Thank you for partnering with us in the work here through your missions offerings 

and prayers.  

 

Joyfully in His service,  

 

Henry Gonzalez 

 

 

 


